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Board of Trustees Meeting

November 22, 1999


SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

AMMERMAN CAMPUS - SELDEN, NEW YORK

NOVEMBER 22, 1999

The meeting was held on Monday, November 22, 1999, at 6:00 p.m., at the Ammerman Campus in Selden, New York.


Present:

Charles L. Lauer

Trustee/Vice Chair

John J. Foley


Trustee



Walter C. Hazlitt

Trustee

Michael Hollander

Trustee



M. Vicki Wacksman

Trustee

Joseph Broccolo

Student Trustee

Salvatore J. La Lima

President

James Canniff


V. P. for Academic & 
Campus Affairs



Steven Schrier


V. P. for Admin. & Information Services

Michael Weissberg

V. P. for Student Affairs



Charles Stein


College Chief Financial Officer



Daniel Gilhooley

Acting Executive Dean, Eastern Campus

John Pryputniewicz

Executive Dean, Ammerman Campus



Absent:

Michael J. Sacca

Trustee/Secretary



Dennis McCarthy

Trustee



Richard Zummo

Trustee

Eric Ricioppo


V. P. for Marketing & Public Affairs

Joanne Braxton

Executive Dean, Western Campus



Fritzi Rohl


Admin. Director of Human Resources


Excused:

Sally Ann Slacke

Trustee/Chair

* * * * * * * * * *

Vice Chair Charles Lauer presided over the meeting in the absence of Chair Slacke.

* * * * * * * * * *

A special meeting of the  Board of Trustees was called by Trustee Michael Hollander to discuss the addition of a 9th lane to the outdoor running track at the Western Campus. 

(Cont’d)

Mr. Hollander recently appeared before the Economic Development and Education Committee of the County Legislature regarding the possible addition of a 9th lane to the outdoor running track at the Western Campus for potential national and international competitive meets.  

Mr. Hollander indicated that, at the last meeting of the Task Force, he had received a memo from The Baldassano Architectural Group, estimating that the construction of the 9th lane would be $80,750; five days later, he received another communication from Mr. Baldassano which stated the total cost at $200,750,000, or more, since adding a 9th lane for competitive events would require bleachers, extra lighting, restroom facilities, etc.  The 8-lane track, currently nearing completion, was originally planned to support police academy training, as well as the College’s athletic programs and not designed for international competition.  Mr. Hollander suggested that, at this stage, it might be wiser to let the entire facility proceed to completion and that, later, the matter could be revisited as a possible capital project.

Trustee John Foley indicated that, in his opinion, any monies taken from the College fund balance should be used instead for a running track at the Ammerman Campus and he would not support adding any use of fund balance for the Western track.

Trustee Lauer indicated that the Board needs to see a full feasibility study from the Baldassano Group before reaching a decision on this issue.

The Board requested copies of the correspondence from Baldassano to Trustee Hollander.

(See file)

A motion was made by Trustee Hollander to rescind the previously approved resolution adding a ninth lane to the track, and to authorize the Baldassano Architectural Group to prepare a feasibility study on the addition of a 9th lane to the outdoor running track at the Western Campus.  Trustee Hazlitt seconded the motion.  Roll call vote was taken (attached).  Motion carried unanimously.

* * * * * * * * * *

The next regular monthly meeting of the Board will take place on Thursday, December 16, 1999 at 8:30 a.m., in the Alumni Room (Brookhaven Gymnasium), at the Ammerman Campus, Selden.

* * * * * * * * * *

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael J. Sacca








Secretary










Board of Trustees

Roll Call Vote

